





Understanding My Value To
My Church Community

Laura Humphries, Parish Life Coordinator

When the Holy Spirit repeats himself — three times — we do
well to pay extra attention! Matthew, Mark, and Luke — all
three — include in their gospels the same snapshot from
Jesus’ early ministry:

Simon’s mother-in-law lay ill with a fever, and immediately
they told Jesus about her. And he came and took her by
the hand and lifted her up, and the fever left her, and she
began to serve them. Mk 1:30-31

Moved with compassion, Jesus takes the sufferer by the
hand. His touch heals her. His touch stirs such love and
faith in her heart that she, in turn, rises to serve both Christ
and his followers. No coercion here! Only the Savior’s
spontaneous, willing care evoking a response of authentic,
willing service! May the Holy Spirit open our hearts to an
ever-deepening touch of Jesus’ healing and compassion!
And may we respond in ever more eager and joyful service!
An excerpt from Thanking God for Your Servant Heart

by Jane L. Fryar

The Holy Spirit touches our lives in many ways; we have a
feeling that we should do something or are saved by some
unknown power and we give credit to the Holy Spirit. Those
of us who believe know that this is true, that God works in
our daily lives and is never away from us. He is there with
us just like Jesus was with Simon’s mother. Feeling the
love of the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit is wonderful,
powerful and comforting. We can be empowered by these
feelings to serve God in every way possible; to serve his
people, to give to those who need our help. We just need
to slow down and let the Holy Spirit work with us and we
too, can be like Simon’s mother and serve the Lord with all
that we have.

Give online through our
website on any device

Get the NEW
Online Giving App
Go to OLGApp.com/IOS

ANDROID APP COMING SOON

REGISTER THE APP WITH OUR ORGANIZATION ID#

EiHE
982576774933 %

E T
Online%GiVing .' Z;V;};sdtotrhe

e
Jericho Way

Day Resource Center

The goal of Jericho Way is to offer homeless and
disadvantaged people in the Greater Little Rock area the
opportunity to fulfill their potential and move towards an
independent and positive future. They offer case
management services, access to computers and the
internet, restroom and showers, a place to send and receive
mail, access to local phone service, laundry services,
housing referrals, breakfast and lunch, a place to retreat
from the elements and access to basic medical care and
job counseling and training. Volunteers are needed for all
of these services and items needed are listed below.

How/what can | donate?
Coffee area: Coffee, creamer, sugar
Paper products: paper towels, napkins, toilet paper
Food items: oatmeal, grits, canned or fresh fruit, crackers,
peanut butter, fruit cups
Toiletries: soap, shampoo, lotion, razors and shaving
cream, spray deodorant
School supplies: spiral notebooks, pens, backpacks
Reading material: books and magazines
Gift Cards: to area stores, VISA or MASTERCARD
Monetary donations: made to Depaul USA,

3000 Confederate Blvd., Little Rock, AR 72206

You may place donated items in box in church vestibule.

How can | volunteer at the center?

» A greeter in the morning

*  Welcoming and setting up areas for visiting agencies
» Serving breakfast (7:30-8:30) or lunch (11:00-12:00)

» Securing baggage and distributing mail

* Filing out applications

+ Conducting a workshop or focus group session

* Answering phones/receptionist

* Input data

The center is open Monday - Friday, 7:30am-3pm. Volun-
teer shifts could be for an hour, a few hours, or all day. To
volunteer at Jericho Way, contact Calandra Davis,
calandra.davis@depaulusa.org or 501-297-0991.

HospPiTAL STAYS

When you (or a member of your
family) goes into the hospital,
please register as a Catholic and
also let the church office know.
Then, at St. Vincent, Baptist Hos-
pital and UAMS you will have the
opportunity to receive Communion daily. Holy Souls
Parish wants to pray for you while you are in the
hospital. Sometimes we do not find out until our pa-
rishioners have gone home. Also, please call the
church office on your discharge. We appreciate being
kept informed!
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COLLECTIONS/STEWARDSHIP UPDATE

Mass attendance, May 2 & 3
Mass attendance, May 9 & 10
Mass attendance, May 16 & 17
Mass attendance, May 23 & 24
Mass attendance, May 30 & 31

1,055
1,136
1,014

957
1,192

Special Collections —
Hurricane Relief in Nepal
Jericho’s Way
Catholic Communication Campaign

3,213
3,256
1,678

Weekend Collections —
May 2 & 3
May 9 & 10
May 16 & 17
May 23 & 24
May 30 & 31
Total May Collections
Total May Budgeted Collections

18,457
23,493
20,892
20,915
16,566
$ 100.321
$ 110,000

Actual Collections (7/1/14 - 5/31/15)
Budgeted (7/1/14 - 5/31/15)
Amount in excess of Budget

$1,308,122
$ 1,305,000
$ 3,122

Children’s collections - May 2015 $ 329

Thank you for supporting our church!

Interested in being a Holy Souls Star?
Visit www.holysoulsschool for more information on how you
can contribute directly to Holy Souls School or enroll at
https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/690.

The Catholic Diocese of Little Rock is committed to protecting

children and young people. If you are aware of abuse or have

been abused by clerics, Church volunteers or Church workers,

please contact the Vicar General for the Diocese of Little Rock

at (501) 664-0340 ext. 361, and the State of Arkansas Hotline
for Crimes against Children at 1-800-482-5964. For pastoral assistance please
contact the Victim Assistance Coordinators for the Diocese of Little Rock.
Drs. George & Sherry Simon at (501) 766-6001. Diocesan Offices: 2500 N.
Tyler Street, Little Rock, AR 72207.

Holy Souls This & That. ..

Catholic Kids Camp/VES
CANCELLED

Unfortunately, we had too few children register for the camp
this year so it has been cancelled. If you sent in money, it
will be returned to you in the next couple of days, if you
haven’t already received it.

PLANNING YOUR VACATION?

When scheduling your summer vacation, please remember
that while you are relaxing and seeing new sights, Holy
Souls parish will still be operating all
of its ministries. Please remain good
stewards and please make up your
plate collection when you are away.
One easy way to do this is by
contributing online. Visit our website
(www.holysouls.org) to sign up.
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Also, remember that Catholics are obligated to attend Mass
every weekend and every Holy Day of Obligation. Don’t
skip mass this summer, not even when you are on vacation.
It can be enjoyable to visit Catholic churches you don’t
normally attend. To find out Mass times for the area you're
visiting during your vacation, go to www.masstimes.org.

PARISH HALL PARKING LOT

CLOSED FOR RESURFACING

The Parish Hall Parking Lot (Harrison & “H” Streets)
is closed for approximately 1 more week, depending
on the weather, for resurfacing.

Little Rock
Theology Institute

Athree-year academic program for adults who wish
to learn more about the Catholic faith, Students may
attend for personal enrichment, catechist certification
or to earn a bachelor's degree in theology

The Little Rock Theology Institute provides a unique
opportunity to enrich your personal spiritual journey, grow in
knowledge of the Catholic faith, and for those wishing to
earn a degree in Theology. Classes meet one weekend a
month from September to June. For more information call
(501) 664-0340 ext 368 or 323 or visit www.dolr.org. Please
prayerfully consider joining us this year!



CAN YOU HELP

ALL.
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Children of Arkansas Loved for a Lifetime

In one day alone, 23 children came into foster care
and there were no homes available to take them in.
Our local and statewide partners at the DHS Division of
Children and Family Services are scrambling to find homes
to take in these precious children in crisis. Something more
must be done. The CALL’s mission is to educate, equip,
and encourage the Christian community to provide a future
and a hope to children in foster care. They need our help!
Will you help meet this incredible need? We're asking you
to take action:

1) We must pray that parishioners embrace the ministry of
foster care. 500 foster families are needed in Pulaski County
alone — how many will OUR church contribute to this need?

2) Please prayerfully consider attending an informational
meeting for prospective foster parents on June 15", 6:30 —
9:00pm St. Mark Baptist Church, 5722 W. 12" St, Little
Rock, AR. You can also learn other ways to help this
ministry at the meeting.

Pray for. ..

OUR PARISHIONERS -- Jessica Odle Remsing; Aidan
Remsing; Jeffery Bowers; Rose Bartsch; Carl Grummer;
Luke Siria; John Lock; Millie McManus; Fred Kittler;
Dorothy Ehlebracht; Debbie Odle; Nathan Baltz; Jeanne
Kreth; Randy Prickett; Jason Brown; Annabelle Giardina;
Sherry Wortsmith; Betty Hoyt; Bob Skarda; Adrian
Hardman; Annette Kagy; and Greg Kitterman.

OUR FRIENDS AND FAMILY MEMBERS -- Jimmy Fox;
Phil Marks; Larry Cross; Victor Hiryak; Robert Anthony;
Cathy Katillus; Nancy Dunkleberg; Wendell Duvall; and
Kathy Davis.

THOSE WHO HAVE DIED -- Lu Baca, father of LuAnne
Seay and grandfather of Ryan, Reed, & Riley Seay.

OUR SEMINARIANS -- Deacon Mario Jacobo, Guillermo
Caballero, and Jerry Wilkerson.

In order to keep our bulletin prayer list up-to-date for the sick, names
will remain on the list for four weeks. Then their name will be written in
the Book of Intercession where they will be remember during every
Mass. To continue for another four weeks, please call the church
office.

P O Habitat Buildingin honorof
WY 2l Pope Francis |
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Habitat for Humanity of Pulaski County is
working with the Little Rock Metro Area
parishes to build a new home in honor of
Pope Francis right here in our community! ;
Habitat for Humanity build homes for people -
that otherwise could not afford them and 4
sells them at zero percent interest.
This house will embrace three core tenets:

» To honor Pope Francis for his commitment to
social justice & reinvigorating the Catholic Church

» To provide a unifying, celebratory opportunity for
both Catholic and non-Catholic volunteers to work
towards a common goal (as Pope Francis says, ‘Work
confers dignity’)

* And to further Habitat’s mission of building and
preserving homes

Holy Souls Parishioners may help in any the following ways:
prayer, volunteers, youth support, and matching funding.
Through your support, we will be able to complete the Pope
Francis project and further the mission of fighting
substandard housing right here in our neighborhoods.

YOU ARE INVITED TO ATTEND THE WALLRAISING
on Tuesday, June 30th, 8:00 a.m.
at 5608 Geyer Springs Rd., Little Rock.

For more information or to volunteer, contact
Kelly Sims at Habitat - 376-4434 or
Lee Bass at lee.e.bass@gmail.com

W |Baptisms

Please welcome the following newly baptized child
of God into our church community:

Savannah Ruth Groustra
daughter of
Kevin & Haley (Strobel) Groustra

Petitions of the
Ministry of Praise

June, 2015

General Petition:
That immigrants and refugees may find welcome
and respect in the countries to which they come.

Mission Petition:

That the personal encounter with Jesus may
arouse in many young people the desire to offer
their own lives in priesthoood or consecrated life.

/
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“l'in them and you in me, that they may be brought
in perfection as one, that the world may know

that you sent me.”
(John 17:23).

Thank you to Dan Beadle and Debbie Poirot for helping
with our CYM trip to Jasper for our float/hiking trip!

SENIOR HIGH CYM

If you are interested in serving on the YAT, Youth Advisory
Team, please contact Denise for an application. It will be
forthe 2015-2016 year. We will have a Leadership Retreat
August 21-22 (right after school begins). Application
deadline: Wed., July 22.

Summer Service anyone? We are scheduled to volunteer
at Helping Hand Tuesday, June 23 and Wednesday,
June 24 from 9am-1pm. If you are interested in working,
call Denise to sign up (554-6929). You may work one or
both days. Limited numbers needed.

SEARCH #137 IS June 26-28. Those about to be a junior
up to those who recently graduated are eligible to go! It's a
wonderful peer lead faith weekend that will change your
life...for the better! Scholarship available. Applications at
the Church office and also on the Diocese website under
Youth Ministry.

C2SI: Catholic Charities Summer Institute runs July
12-17 at St. John’s Center here in Little Rock. If you are
interested in learning about the social justice teachings of
the Catholic Church as well as participating in a number of
hands on opportunities, this week is for you! Scholarships
available. Applications at the Church office and also on the
Diocese website under Youth Ministry. “We cannot all do
great things, but we can all do small things with great love”
(Blessed Mother Teresa).

JUNIOR HIGH CYM

Summer Service anyone? We are scheduled to volunteer
at Helping Hand Tuesday, June 23 and Wednesday,
June 24 from 9am-1pm. If you are interested in working,
call Denise to sign up (554-6929). You may work one or
both days. Limited numbers needed.

NEXT TIME YOU STAY
AT AHOTEL ...

When you stay in motels or hotels, please save all
the personal supplies (shampoo, conditioner, soap)
not used for Helping Hand of Greater Little Rock. They
give them to the homeless. Please put these items in
the Helping Hand basket in the Helping Hand/Chair
Room in church or bring to the church office.

Around the Diocese. . .

Our Lady of Good Counsel Family Life Players Presents
Jubilus 28 Musical Dinner Theater, “RAISING CANES.” June
12 & 13. Dinner served:6- 7:15 pm - Show: 7:30 pm - This is a
show and dinner for all ages will enjoy and it is KID FRIENDLY!
Dinner includes Cornish hen and sides- $20 Adult / $15 Senior
/ $8 Child. Our Lady of Good Counsel, 1321 S. Van Buren. For
tickets call 501-661-1756.

SACRED HEART CELEBRATION at St. EdwardWARD, Little Rock
Come join in the celebration of the Feast Day of the Sacred
Heart of Jesus on Friday, June 12th. Mass will be offered at 7
pm, followed by a Holy Hour of Eucharistic Adoration. Individuals
and families who have enthroned their homes to the Sacred
Heart are encouraged to attend and renew their covenant.
Information will be available for anyone wishing to find out
about the promises Jesus made to those who enthrone Him
as King of their homes. All are welcome!

ST. EDWARD ANNUAL RUMMAGE SALE: June 12 & 13, 8am-
2pm, Please donate any treasures you don’'t need or want
anymore by bringing them to St. Edward’sChurch Office. For
more information please contact Scott Sparks @ 835-6577.

REGISTRATION FOR NEW MEMBERS
Registration for new members is completed in the church office
or online by visiting our web page, www.holysouls.org. Please
contact the church office or go online at www.holysouls.org if
you have moved, changed your telephone number, moved
from your parent’s home or graduated from college.

RCIA

If you are interested in becoming Catholic, please call Anne
Thomisee in the church office.

RETURNING CATHOLICS

If you are interested in returning to the Catholic Church, please
call Anne Thomisee in the church office.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Saturdays from 2:45 to 3:45pm and Wednesdays before First
Friday from 4:30 to 5:00pm or call the church office for an
appointment.

CHURCH VISITS

The Church is open from 7am-4pm (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday,
& Friday). Please enter through the chapel door after 9am. On
Wednesday, the Church is open from 9am till after the 5:30pm
Mass. Adoration is on Wednesday from 9am till 5pm.

BAPTISM

Baptisms are scheduled on an individual basis. Please call
the church office for more information.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE

Contact the church office a minimum of six months in advance.

HOSPITAL STAYS

Please call the church office if you or someone you know is in
the hospital. We want to visit you and pray for you while you
are in the hospital.

NURSERY

The Nursery is available in the Parish Hall for your young
children (age 5 and younger) for all regular weekend Masses.
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To read the daily reading online,
go to www.uscch.org/nab/today.shtml

Liturgy Schedule and Mass Intentions

Monday, June 8
7:00 a.m. Mass
Tuesday, June 9
7:00 a.m. Mass
Wednesday, June 10
5:30 a.m. Mass
Thursday, June 11
7:00 a.m. Mass
Friday, June 12
7:00 a.m. Mass
Saturday, June 13
8:00 a.m. Mass
4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass
Sunday, June 14
8:00 a.m. Mass
10:00 a.m. Mass
5:30 p.m. Mass

2Cor 1:1-7; Ps 34:2-9; Mt 5:1-12

Mary Regina Kirchner Koch by Mary Ann Saucier

ST. EPHREM -2 Cor 1:18-22; Ps 119:129-133, 135; Mt 5:13-16

Special Intention for Georgiana Burnside by Ginger & Brian Quinn

2 Cor 3:4-11; Ps 99:5-9; Mt 5:17-19

Leonard Nowak by Grace Nowak

ST. BARNABAS - Acts 11:21b-26; 13:1-3; Ps 85:9ab, 10-14; Mt 5:20-26

Ellen & Dalton Dailey by Kathy & Ray Hightower

THE MOST SACRED HEART OF JESUS - Hos 11:1, 3-4, 8¢-9; Is 12:2-6; Eph 3:8-12, 14-19; Jn 19:31-37
Rosina Swain by Holy Souls Parish

THE IMMACULATE HEART OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY -2 Cor 5:14-21; Ps 103:1-4, 9-12; Mt 5:33-37
Margaret Stover by Carmen Stover

Dorothy A. Marxkors by Ginger & Brian Quinn

ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - Ez 17:22-24; Ps 92:2-3, 13-16; 2 Cor 5:6-10; Mk 4:26-34
Teresa Byrne by Carole & Hank Schulte

Intentions of Parishioners

Tom Jansen by Fran Jansen

ADDITIONAL MASS INTENTIONS:
Paul Biltz; and Joe & Margaret Beck






